HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL

South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Tuesday 7 May 2014
HELD AT THE DETHICK HALL, MANCHESTER LANE, HARTSHORNE

PRESENT Mr R Bell (Chairman) and 24 members of the public

Also Present R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council 
	01/14/PM
	Apologies
Councillors P Murray, D Jenkinson, Mrs J Burley and I Harper, Mrs Brealey (Coffee Club) and D Hartwell (Short Mat).



	02/14/PM
	MINUTES

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 14 May 2013 accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman. 



	03/14/PM
	MATTERS ARISING

None


	04/14/PM
	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
' In presenting my report this year I will again generally follow the format of our Parish Council meetings briefly commenting on police matters, highways and footpaths, the Parish website and newsletter, recreation grounds and allotments, planning and finance. 

The Parish Council consists of 15 members and has met on the second Monday of each month at different venues in the Parish, Goseley Community Centre, Kendrick’s Close community room and Eureka School. We have, however, concluded that the school is not ideal for our meetings. 

The first item on the Council agenda is an open forum for members of the public to report any issues to the Council. We have received regular reports from Mr Alex Brealey, whose speciality is footpaths, and Mr Jim Seaton who continues to be concerned regarding speeding traffic on Sandcliffe Road. Other representations have also been received, more recently concerning housing development at Broomy Farm.

POLICE MATTERS

Police have reported at Parish Council meetings and have been made aware of any local concerns. Hartshorne Parish continues to enjoy low levels of crime. 

Arising from concerns raised by Mr Seaton regarding speeding the ‘speedwatch’ team targeted Sandcliffe Road, amongst others, and many motorists exceeding 35mph have been reported to the police.

HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS

Once again the topic of potholes has featured regularly at Parish Council meetings and the reports are forwarded to the County Council. 

Our lengthsman, Gordon Watts, has continued with his work of removing litter from our streets and recreation grounds and the Parish looks the better for his efforts. We are also grateful for the voluntary litter picking undertaken by John Manifold in the Midway area.

Our local walkers, Councillor Peter Smith and Mr Alex Brealey, report issues relating to countryside footpaths which are passed to the County Council. 

PARISH WEBSITE AND NEWSLETTER

The Parish website, www.hartshorne.org.uk, continues to be very popular with ‘hits’ from all over the world. Councillor Neil Jenkinson, the webmaster, keeps the site up to date and it is the best place to discover what’s happening locally. Items of interest or upcoming events can be forwarded to Neil for publication on the site. 

The Parish newsletter is published and distributed on an annual basis. Thanks are due to the Councillors who distribute more than 1600 copies to all corners of the Parish.

RECREATION GROUNDS AND ALLOTMENTS

The Parish has three recreation grounds at Mount Road Goseley, Salisbury Drive, Lower Midway and Main Street in the Village. 

The highlight of the last 12 months was the Parish Fete which was held in June at Goseley recreation ground. The success of the event was down once again to the hard work of the organising committee. The committee have unfortunately disbanded and a fete on the same scale as last year will not take place in 2014. However the possibility of a ‘community day’ is being discussed with Hartshorne Cricket Club to be held in August on the cricket ground. 

No football teams have used the pitches at Goseley or Lower Midway during the season just finished.

Following discussions with the owner of the allotments land at Tower Road, Hartshorne Charities, a new agreement was signed and allotment rules revised in line with the agreement.

PLANNING

The Parish Council is consulted by the District Council on local planning applications. No major development applications have been notified to the Parish Council during the last 12 months. However the District Council has included land at Broomy Farm as a possible site for 400 houses in its draft plan and concerns raised by residents regarding landscaping and speeding traffic have been supported by the Parish Council. 
FINANCE

The Parish Council normally gives financial assistance to local groups it is therefore pleasing to report a grant to the Parish council from our county councillor’s, Linda Chiltern’s, community fund. The £600 has financed the new Parish notice board adjacent to Kendrick’s Close in Repton Road.

A report on the Parish’s finances will be presented by our Clerk, Richard Smith, however I can report that the Council has again frozen its precept for 2014-15 at its present level of £9600.  

I would, as usual, like to thank Richard for his handling of Parish affairs and all Parish Councillors for their contributions during the 12 months.'

R Bell, Chairman.


	05/14/PM
	PARISH COUNCIL FINANCIAL REPORT BY THE PARISH CLERK
It once again gives me pleasure to present the final accounts for 2013/14. Similar to last year these are now audited accounts and are ready to be sent to the Audit Commission for final approval. Our Auditor found no problems with the accounts and everything is being carried out within legislation.

Last year our income was £27000 which is similar to lasts years £26000. There is a slight increase in Concurrent Function allocation from the District Council and back interest was increased by £1931.00, due to the PC investing our ''savings '' originally held at SDDC at 0% to an investment account with NAT WEST which now brings in a gross interest of 5% over 3 years.

Our expenditure has increased by £6000.00 on previous years however it still is about the £20000.00 mark.  Main increases are Donations up by £1600, additional expenditure on allotments, a new litter bin (inc 2 collection periods), new noticeboard however this has been offset by a donation from CC Linda Chilton (not received until 2014/15) and finally an additional£2000.00 on VAT for play equipment which was funded from Capital however this will be reclaimed during 2014/15.

Overall the Parish is in a very sound financial position and this has enabled the your Parish Councillors to maintain  the lowest precept in the SDDC area. 

Are there any questions ??

There were no questions.


	06/14/PM
	TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM ORGANISTIONS

1. Verbal reports were received from, Hartshorne Speedwatch, Dethick Hall Committee, Goseley Community Centre, Goseley Neighbourhood Watch, Hartshorne Charities, Hartshorne Short Mat Indoor Bowls,  Hartshorne Bell Ringers, Hartshorne Church, Hartshorne Cricket Club,  1st Hartshorne Scout Group and Hartshorne Fete. (All written reports are available from the Clerk)               
2. The Parish Council were pleased that all the organisations reported increases in membership and were continuing to thrive.


	07/14/PM
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1. Concerns were expressed about footpaths in the area being ploughed over by the landowners. The Chair said Councillor Smith is currently looking into the situation.
2. Mr Brealey asked for a copy of the Allotment Agreement. The Clerk said he would send him a copy.

3. A resident asked if  the Slaughterhouse at Coal Lane was now closed down. The Chair said he thought it had now closed but would get confirmation and report back.
All these items will be discussed at the next Parish Council meeting.



	08/14/PM
	The Chairman thanked the ladies for providing the refreshments and all the residents who attended the meeting.
The Meeting closed at 8.40 p.m.
Signed…………………………………………………..   Dated……………………………………………….
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